 

Recluse Community Trust

September 4th 2007

Special Meeting to Discuss the Response from Contractors Regarding the Remodel of the Recluse Hall

Chairman Marilyn Mackey called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM.

Members present:  Marilyn Mackey, Cate Loetscher, Amber Loetscher, Lorraine Amende, Kathy Spellman, Emory Hubbard, Sue Wallis, Fred Oedekoven, Sharon Rinker, Molly Kluver, Nancy Sorenson, and Laurie Davis.

The only item on the agenda was the question of if and when we go forward with the building project, since there is only one response to our advertisement for qualifications.  Matt Zahn of the County Engineers Department has suggested that we wait until the beginning of the year (2008) and advertise again to see if we can get more response from local contractors. The sole response is from Bob Fulton from Colorado.  Marilyn had spoken to Matt Zahn and said that he would have to be bonded to qualify to work on this project.   

Sue said that bonding is not a requirement for Bob on Forest Service projects, so he has never been bonded.  Sue has learned that the kind of bond Bob needs is a performance and payment bond.  That will take two weeks to get one for over $200,000.00.  Bob is will to pursue this, but we will have to wait until his bond comes through.  We will have to agree on the plans and the costs before Bob starts. In the mean time costs have gone up.

Kathy asked if we may need to house some of his workers. Sue said this is a possibility.  Sue can have design figures to us in a week. If Bob had been hired he would have been doing the roof right now.  He is now working another project so the earliest he can start is the first of November. But he could do the interior work first then complete the roof in the spring.  Cate asked if there is anyone in the county or state who does this kind of work.  Sue said probably not. 

Marilyn mentioned S&S construction who had called her about the qualifications.  She said they would be working with someone out of Cheyenne but she is not sure about the name. At any rate, they did not respond in writing to our request for qualifications 

Cate stated that here is a nationally known person available and interested in working on this building.  Maybe we should go forward. 

Sue suggested we move to accept his credentials contingent on his ability to get bonded. 

If we were to choose a method of construction manager not at risk then we would have to be bonded, and Bob would have to submit proof of expenses so we could release the money to him.  

Discussion followed about the kind of bond is needed.

Nancy asked if we advertised again could we ask for both qualifications and proposed plans of construction and prices. 

Sue said she didn’t think anyone would want to do this since putting proposal together take a considerable amount of time.  

Mollie asked if the contractor would ask for a fee to put together a proposal.  Bob is responsible for hiring the architect, so he will want to be paid, therefore we should probably have an agreement before proposals 

Marilyn said bidding a project involves certain risk. The contractor knows this when he starts the process. They need to substantiate their figures. 

Marilyn expressed concern that Bob did not establish his expertise in all the different areas that we need such a electrical and plumbing. 

Sue replied that the projects that he does for the Forest Service are to renovate so they can be rented out.  Whatever they need to do he doesn’t do all himself.  His plan for this building is there would be six people at a time, depending upon who he needs at any given time.  

Marilyn suggested that Bob provide a list of the people he would be using and their qualifications. It was generally agreed that the electrical will need done by a local party. 

Sue argued that was no problem because Tim works closely with contractors all over the state, so he knows who we can get to do electrical.  

Marilyn commented that contractors often send in their financial statements to the owners of the project. She also suggested that we obtain a letter from bonding company, stating what they are bonding for. 

Following this discussion Marilyn stated, “ if I understand everyone, we want to go forward with Bob doing the proposal and plan contingent on his being bonded. Sue, do you want to get a date on when he might have his bonding and proposal ready?”

All members agreed to go forward with Bob doing the proposal contingent on his being properly bonded.  

Sue said she thought that the proposal and the bond would be completed about the week after September 18th. So we would probably have set a meeting for around the Tuesday, September 25th.  

Amber agreed that it would be a good idea to wait on the ground breaking party:

Other Business:   

Kathy asked if anyone has received the bill from the News Records? Apparently, it has not been sent yet. 

Emory asked for correction of the minutes of the August meeting: The sentence stated that we wanted the cheapest materials possible.  He asked that we change it to state that we need the best materials at the most reasonable price.  The change was made in the August minutes.   

Sue commented that it is important to get building logs that are the same as the logs we already have.   Bob Fulton has resources to get the kind of logs we need. 

The meeting was adjourned.  
